



Cabinet du Premier ministre

RECEI MAY 19 2022

Ottawa, Canada K1A 0A2

May 3, 2022

Mr. Danny Muise Warden Municipality of the District of Argyle P.O. Box 10 Tusket, Nova Scotia B0W 3M0

Dear Mr. Muise:

On behalf of Prime Minister Justin Trudeau, I would like to acknowledge receipt of your correspondence of March 14, 2022, expressing your support for a national school food program. I regret the delay in replying.

Please be assured that your comments, offered on behalf of the Municipality of Argyle Council, have been carefully noted. I have taken the liberty of forwarding a copy of your letter to the Honourable Karina Gould, Minister of Families, Children and Social Development, who, I am certain, will wish to give your views every consideration.

Thank you for writing to the Prime Minister.

Yours sincerely,

M. Bredeson

Executive Correspondence Officer